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September 19, 2005

The SG began with some background on Part 74 devices:

· Wireless microphones are typically analog FM today. 

· Many different manufacturers

· Some use digital modulation

· Shure submitted comments to the FCC requesting 2 upper VHF and 4 UHF as exempt channels. However, this would not cover large news or sporting events that require more than the exempt channels – e.g. disasters

· Would require licensed users to move to the exempt bands by purchasing new equipment or changing the equipment

· Licensed versus unlicensed mikes – Legally it is OK to “trash” unlicensed mikes but it is difficult to determine the difference between licensed and unlicensed users

Beacon Proposal

· Beacon proposal is for a 250 milliwatts, narrow band transmitter that meets part 74 requirements

· Low VHF is desirable for rural due to low attenuation through undergrowth

· Does not operate well in urban areas

Note: FCC definition of rural is <100 people per sq mile. 

Alternative Concept: 

· Dedicated use .22 WRAN CPE instead of beacon – send signal that channel is occupied when an attached microphone is turned on

3 options so far

1. Exempt channels

2. “beacon” concept

3. Use CPE hardware to transmit stay off channels

We recessed for the evening.

9/20/05

Discussion on CPE concept

Aaron points out that the dedicated use .22 WRAN CPE as proposed would not be a part 74 device and therefore it would not receive protection if a non-.22 device stepped on its transmission. 

2nd issue is personal portable devices. PP devices would have to respond to the CPE as well. However, PP is outside of .22 domain. 

Carl pointed out that if FCC made these dedicated use .22 CPEs part 74 devices, that would remedy the issue on problem of their being outside of Part 74. However, all part 15 devices using the spectrum would have to respond as well. This might be a problem since the CPEs would use .22 transmissions which non-WRAN devices would not be able to receive unless mandated to. 

There was a discussion as to whether a PAR is needed to go toward a TG versus holding an ad hoc to discuss ideas and then proceed to a TG. Carl explained the process to the group. 

Options discussed: 

· .22 could simply define the receiver side of the beacon as a part of the spec and not go for a unique PAR to define a transmitter.

· Develop PAR 

· Only develop a .22 compatible device (ignore issue of non-WRAN devices)

The SG decided to develop the PAR via straw poll. 

The rest of the evening was spent developing the PAR (developed on PAR form)

· The PAR could not be completed before recessing for the evening. It was decided by all present to change the next meeting of the SG from Thursday evening to Friday morning 1/23/05, at which time work on the PAR would be completed, voted on, and submitted to the WG. 

The meeting was recessed. 

9/23/05

The SG reviewed the PAR (cleaned up by Carl Stevenson and placed onto a PAR form). 

Final language was developed for the major substantive sections (title, scope, purpose, reason) and added to the form. It was decided that completing the non-substantive sections (contact info, etc.) were editorial and therefore Carl Stevenson would complete those section with my help. The PAR subject to editorial change as noted was unanimously approved and referred to the WG for its approval. 
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